
TOWN OF FRANCESTOWN 
OFFICE OF SELECTMEN 

27 MAIN STREET ● P.O. BOX 5 

FRANCESTOWN, NEW HAMPSHIRE 03043-0005 
 

BOARD OF SELECTMEN MEETING MINUTES 

 

December 5, 2012 
 

Selectmen Present: Chair Betsy Hardwick, Scott Carbee, and Abigail Arnold 

 

Also present: Lisa Bourbeau 

 

CALL TO ORDER: Betsy called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. 

 

This was an emergency meeting to discuss the immediate bridge closures. 

 

Betsy stated at this time there appear to be no cost effective repairs for Woodward Hill Road 

Bridge.  There are two potential ways to repair the bridge on Second NH Turnpike.  Gary is 

going to meet with CLD and the State on 12/6.  Gary does not have a timeframe or a cost 

estimate at this time. 

 

A press release will be sent out ASAP notifying about bridge closures.  Reviewed and approved 

notice prepared by Mike. 

 

The Board agreed to have a meeting with emergency response departments when they have more 

information. 

 

ADJOURNMENT:  Betsy adjourned the meeting at 5:20 PM 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted by Michael Branley 

 

Approved on January 2, 2013 

 

___________________________________ 

 Board of Selectmen Chair Betsy Hardwick 

 

___________________________________ 

     Selectman Scott S. Carbee 

 

___________________________________ 

  Selectperson Abigail Arnold 

 


